Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

February 19, 2013
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, February 19, 2013 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with prayer.

Minutes from the last two meetings were approved.

Action Items

The follow recommendations came from Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee.

Item 1: Proposal from the Christian Studies & Philosophy Department to delete a course: 

BTH 100 Foundations of Biblical Thought
The motion passed.

Item 2: Proposal from Center for Academic Excellence to add a new course:  

UNV 300 (1) Facilitating Peer Instruction
The motion passed.
Item 3: Proposal from the Business, Economics & Political Science Department to add a new course in Political Science to replace HIS 318 History of American Foreign Relations as an option in the PS major. 

PS 307 (3) American Foreign Policy

The motion passed.
Item 4: Proposal from the BEPS Department to revise the Economics (ENC) minor.
The motion passed.

Item 5: Proposal from the BEPS Department to sunset the current Management & Ethics (MGT) major delivered in APS format and bring up a new Business major in the APS format which more closely parallels the traditional undergraduate Business Management (BM) major.

The motion passed.
Item 6: Proposal from the BEPS Department to revise the course descriptions of several undergraduate courses (2) ACC, (7) BM, and (3) ECN that are current MGT courses or that will be part of the new Business (BUA) major delivered in the APS format.  These courses will be cross-listed between both programs (ACC/ACA, BM/BMA, ECN/ECA).  The current MGT courses will be phased out as current majors graduate.
The motion passed.
Item 7: Proposal from the BEPS Department to create 15 new courses for the Business (BU) major.  These will be implemented in groups of 3-4 with the goal of all being taught by Fall 2015.  The BEPS Department also will include the option to create seminars (393), independent studies (491) and internships (435) within the new Business major (see Item 5).
The motion passed.

Item 8: Proposal from the BEPS Department to establish a Masters of Business Administration (MBA) degree in the Graduate program.
A question was raised about how the program will be marketed and how Asbury’s program will be distinctive.  First, it will be online.  Second, it will reflect Asbury’s faith background.  Finally, it will reflect Asbury’s liberal arts focus and the so-called softer skills.

The motion passed.
Item 9: Proposal from Graduate Education program to offer a new major program:

Instructional Supervisor Licensure (ISL)
The motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 and the remaining time was used for announcements.

Announcements

The next Faculty Forum will be February 26 in the Library Board Room.  It will focus on the Cornerstone Project and the Institutional Effectiveness Survey.
On February 26 Asbury Archives will present Dr. Art McPhee speaking on “Asbury and the World: Focus on India and J.W. Pickett” in the Library Board Room.  Refreshments will be served.
Standing Committees will meet on March 5.
The next Brown Bag will be March 7 in Daugherty.  Paul Vincent will speak on “How to Be a Good Failure–Reflections on 38 Years of Service.”
The next faculty meeting will be March 26.
The Provost asked anyone who had used Daugherty Dining Room to email Karen to report how their group had used it.  This information will be used in the plans for remodeling.
Respectfully submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
